

Brussels HR.B.1/KC

File treated by D. Nols **2** 63206

Dear Ambassador.

I am pleased to announce the launch of the March 2026 exercise of the Commission's National Experts in Professional Training (NEPT) programme.

In this exercise, participants will start their training either on the 1st or 16th March 2026. Further details can be found in annex.

I would be grateful if you could send the complete application package (i.e. list of candidates, their application form and CV) to HR-ENFP@ec.europa.eu no later than 16 October 2025. Only applications submitted via the Permanent Representation will be taken into consideration.

Thank you in advance for your assistance in this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Electronically signed

Kyriacos CHARALAMBOUS Head of Unit

Enclosures:

- 1. Specific information relating to the exercise
- 2. Explanatory note for candidates
- 3. Application form
- 4. Candidates' list (template)

Commission européenne/Europese Commissie, 1049 Bruxelles/Brussel, BELGIQUE/BELGIË – Tel. +32 22991111 Office: L107 16/DCS – Tel. direct line +32 229-71500

Commission européenne, 2920 Luxembourg, LUXEMBOURG - Tel. +352 43011